

# **Rivermead Resident's Association**

**Minutes of meeting held on 25<sup>th</sup> February 2013**

## **Present**

Maria Cooke (Chairman), Nicki Puckey (Secretary), Gill Catchpole (Vice Chair), Marilyn Ash, Christine Girolomini, Val Woodford

## **Embankment**

CG has contacted the Council regarding the overgrown brambles etc on our side of the embankment along the walkway. The Council said they will look into it and CG will chase them on this if no progress is made.

## **School site**

The site is getting in a worse state. The religious order have been approached and ordered to address the situation. It is understood that work will commence when the bats have flown.

## **Traffic concerns/developments**

The petition requesting a new crossing will be organised within the next couple of weeks. Some thought needs to be put to where the crossing should be. Suggestions were 1) between the post box and the phone box, or 2) between the entrance and exit to Rivermead. CG has written to Kenneth Clarke MP.

## **Quiz Night**

It is proposed to have 6 rounds of 10 questions, with 4 people to a team.. Posters will be put up soon. Maybe a voucher from the Beeches as first prize. £1 to join in the quiz.

## **AOB**

The newsletter will be produced within the next month or so, and needs a name. Some suggestions included 'Rivermead Matters'. Maybe some photos from the quiz night could be included in the newsletter.

CG, GC and NP are to attend the Compton Acres Action Group evening on 16<sup>th</sup> April at 7pm which will primarily be concerned with the increase in traffic flow following the major developments planned for Wilford Lane.

## **Date of next meeting**

Monday 29<sup>th</sup> April, 7.30pm flat 108.